

STANDING POLICY COMMITTEE ON TRANSPORTATION

National Trade Corridors Fund Projects

Recommendation of the Committee

That the City's application to the National Trade Corridors Fund for the Highway 11 and Highway 16 Interchange Upgrades be endorsed.

History

At the November 6, 2017 Standing Policy Committee on Transportation meeting, a report of the A/General Manager, Transportation & Utilities Department dated November 6, 2017 was considered.

A/General Manger, Transportation & Utilities Department Gardiner indicated that since the writing of the report, the Administration has taken a closer look at the phasing of the project and is recommending a reduced scope for the first intake for the Highway 11 and Highway 16 project. The scope was reduced to take advantage of the federal funding during this initial intake, but will allow Transportation to further evaluate the phasing of the significant improvements, and will provide an opportunity to better evaluate and prioritize these improvements against the other infrastructure needs throughout the city. The first phase of the Highway 16 and 11 project has a cost estimate of \$1.5M to design and install an over height detection system and construct bypass infrastructure for over height loads.

Attachment

November 6, 2017 Report of the A/General Manager, Transportation & Utilities Department